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Romans 6:1-11 (ESV) 

What shall we say then? Are we to continue in sin that 
grace may abound? 2 By no means! How can we who died 
to sin still live in it? 3 Do you not know that all of  us who 
have been baptized into Christ Jesus were baptized into his 
death? 4 We were buried therefore with him by baptism 
into death, in order that, just as Christ was raised from the 
dead by the glory of  the Father, we too might walk in 
newness of  life. 
5 For if  we have been united with him in a death like his, 
we shall certainly be united with him in a resurrection like 
his. 6 We know that our old self  was crucified with him in 
order that the body of  sin might be brought to nothing, so 
that we would no longer be enslaved to sin. 7 For one who 
has died has been set free from sin.  



Romans 6:1-11 (ESV) 

8 Now if  we have died with Christ, we believe that we will 
also live with him. 9 We know that Christ, being raised from 
the dead, will never die again; death no longer has 
dominion over him. 10 For the death he died he died to sin, 
once for all, but the life he lives he lives to God. 11 So you 
also must consider yourselves dead to sin and alive to God 
in Christ Jesus. 



Question One: What happened at the Cross? 

A. We were buried with Christ; our „old man‟ died. 
 
 Thus, sin‟s legal power over us is broken. 
 
 Problem: still tempted to live out the „old man‟s‟ ways. 



B. The „body of  sin‟ was brought to nothing. 
 
 I am no longer the obedient container/servant of  sin. 



C. God‟s plan was to exhaust His wrath toward sin upon  
     Jesus, as He hung on the cross 
 
This exhausted sin and death‟s authority over God‟s 
people. 
 
 My new desire is to follow Jesus, not sin. 



Question Two: How Should I View Myself  Now? 

A. I am to reckon/consider myself  already dead to sin. 
 
 As if  v. 1- 10 already happened. 



B. The work has already been done in me. 
 
 Passive voice is used throughout by Paul: 
 
* we have been baptized 
 
* we were buried 
 
* we have been united with Him 
 
 Jesus did the hard work; we simply live out the reality. 



Question Three: What Do I Do Now? 

A. First Point:  
     I have a choice. 
 
Second Point:  
I have authority to determine who reigns in me. 



B. I am not commanded to make myself  die to sin. 
 
 Since this is already done, I “present” myself  to Jesus: 
 
 “ to hand over; to give with sincerity, to submit” 



I am to present my “members”: my parts – body, thoughts, 
emotions. 
 
Over time I become more like Jesus in my personal life. 
 
Ask myself: is this situation yielding my _____ to Jesus? 



Philippians 2:12-13 (ESV) 
 

Therefore, my beloved, as you have always obeyed, so now, 
not only as in my presence but much more in my absence, 
work out your own salvation with fear and trembling, 13 for 
it is God who works in you, both to will and to work for his 
good pleasure. 
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